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Newsletter -  Monday 27th March 2017 

                Week 10 Term 1 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

COOLAH CENTRAL SCHOOL  

P & C ASSOCITAION 
 

The Coolah Parents and Citizens Association Annual General Meeting was 
held on the 21st February 2017. Attendance was very disappointing, with only 
two of the four executive positions being filled.  
 

The P & C committee cannot operate without the fulfilment of these 
positions.  
 

As a result of this a special meeting of the P & C is going to 
be held on Tuesday 4

th
 April 2017 at 6pm in the school 

staffroom. The positions of Vice President and Secretary must be filled 

at this meeting. If the positions are still not filled at the completion of this 
meeting, the committee will not be able to operate and the P & C will cease.  
 

This will mean that all the funds and equipment currently held by the P & C 
for the benefit of all the students will be returned to the P & C Federation. 
This amount is in excess of $20,000. This also means that the following 
items/activities will not be subsidised and you will either have to pay full price 
for the items/activities or they will simply not exist: 
 
 Intensive Swimming Program K-6 (Compulsory) $10 per Student 
 Bookpacks K-6 & 7       $10 per student 
 Excursions        $15 per Student 
 Textbooks         $2000 
 Student Injury Insurance     $500 a year 
 Ag Dept. Upgrade       $5000 
 Primary Playground Equipment     $5000 
 School Bus purchase (Assist with)    $5000 
 New Computer Chairs      $1022 
 Food Technology Dept.      $1000 
 Metal Work Machine       $3000 



Road Safety 
 

On and off the bus safely 
Your child is most at risk in the minutes 
after getting off the bus. You can reduce 
this risk. Meet your child (or arrange for 
another trusted adult to meet your child) 
at the bus stop, never on the opposite 
side of the road. 

 

Wait until the bus has been driven away before 
choosing the safest place to cross the road, then 
follow the usual road crossing procedures with your 
children. 
 

STOP ! One step back from the kerb. 
LOOK ! For traffic to your right, left and right again. 
LISTEN ! For the sounds of approaching traffic. 
THINK ! Whether it is safe to cross. 
 

Teach your children to keep turning their head in both 
directions to look and listen for traffic as they cross 
the road. 
 

While waiting at the bus stop, stand well away from 

the passing traffic. Never wait right at the kerb. Remind 
your children that when a bus is fitted with seatbelts, they 
must buckle up. Until they turn ten, hold hands with your 
child as you cross the road. 
 

Trade Training Centre 
 

The preliminary plans for the new Trade Training Centre 
for Timber and Metal courses to be constructed later this 
year at Coolah Central School have progressed to a 
stage were the Project Manager  will be setting up a 
kiosk for community consultation on Wednesday 29th 
March between 9 and 11am.  The location will be in front 
of the IGA store. This is an opportunity for the community 
to ask questions about the new facility.  
 

The construction class has been busy digging up and 
replacing sections of damaged pathways around the 
school. I would like to acknowledge Mr Jones, Braydon 
and Justin for their hard work and commitment to 
improve the school environment. I am sure Braydon and 
Justin have developed new knowledge and skills through 
planning and construction of the pathways. 

Principal News with Mr George Frangos   

Deputy News with Mr  Winston Hughes 

Deputy Principal News from Mr 
Hughes 
 

Congratulations to all of those students 
who participated in the Binnaway Show 
Judging last week and to the students 
who visited the Australian Defence  
 

Force Academy as part of the ASPIRE Program. 
These students represented Coolah Central School 
proudly. 
 

On Wednesday some students are participating in the 
Secondary Winter Trials in rugby league and netball. 
We wish these students the best. 
 

A reminder that on Tuesday afternoon we have our 
first Parent/Teacher Interviews for the year. Parents 
who require meeting times with teachers are asked to 
book through the front office. 
 

As the weather gets cooler it’s important to ensure 
that all students have the correct uniform. The latest 
order of jumpers have arrived at the school today. 
They are $40 each. Students who have pre-ordered 
are asked to pick these up ASAP. 
 

Leading to the end of term we are looking at study 
tips. These study tips are fundamental in students 

achieving their potential, especially in senior 
years. Study tip 4 is; Strive for Excellence. A 
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description of what this means for students has been 
included in this newsletter. 
 

As always I can be contacted at the school should 
you have any concerns. 

Study Tip 4 

STRIVE FOR EXCELLANCE: You want to be able to 
differentiate yourself from all the other students, so 
think what you can do to make your work stand out 
from the crowd. 

This means: 

You take the time to be thorough when working on 
essays and assignments. This means lots of planning 
and brainstorming to start and then multiple drafts 
over a period of time for editing and proof reading. 

You look for additional source material, you read 
widely and you do more than what is asked of you. 
But you ensure that in specific tasks you are focused 
on answering the question and providing depth in 
your response. 

You make the most of any feedback you are given to 
make adjustments to your approach to your work to 
improve your outcomes. 



.Our class captains for this week are Annabelle 

and Fletcher. 
 

Homework/Class Work/News 
Our Homework unit is Unit 7 in our Homework 
book. The Homework last week was fabulous! Well 
done everyone! 
 

Our new sight words to learn this week are no, go, 
me, down and said  and we will also be learning 
the sounds “d” and “g”. (Sorry about the typing 
error last week in the sight words). 
 

The children also need to practise their readers 
each day please.   
 

In Maths we will be learning about the number 7, 
halves, morning and afternoon and we will be 
sorting shapes.  
 

In History we will continue looking at our families 
and in Science we will be discovering if all animals 

have the same needs. In Literacy we will 
continue learning how to read, write and 
use our new sight words and sounds and 
we will  be looking at and writing about 
the book called “The Gruffalo”.  
 

In Art and Craft we will be making our 
hats for our Easter Hat Parade.  
 

In Geography we will be making a model of our 
school. 
 

Awards/Achievements  
Congratulations  go to Annabelle, Kaliyah, Bailey, 
Holly and Blake who have completed 25 nights of 
home reading. Well done also to Annabelle as she 
has completed 50 nights of home reading. 
 

Please send in a drink of water and some fruit 
each day for our sip and crunch.  
 

Tuesday– Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Wednesday- Library  

Kindergarten News with Mrs Simmons 

Literacy groups run this week with reading at the L, 
soundwaves, grammar, handwriting and creative 
writing happening in the other groups. The Modelled 
Writing and Creative Arts lessons this week will be 
based around Easter and Easter Hats. Thanks  to all 
parents who have kindly donated Easter craft items 
for hat decorations. 
 
Maths: This week we will complete Unit 3 of our 
Maths Plus text books. This unit looks at equal 
groups and number patterns as well as a look at 
naming 2D and using repeated time units.  
 
Homework completion was very high again last 
week.  Please remind your child to hand in their 
Homework folder on Fridays! This week students are 
to complete Contract 7, revise their spelling list at 
least 3 times in their spelling book and read for 5 
minutes aloud each night. Remember also to hand 
in your reading log for marking and monitoring as 

there is a K-6 Assembly this Friday.  
 
Last week in PE we focused on the 
fundamental skill of throwing. This week 
we will continue to work on our throwing 
techniques while in PD Health we 
continue to look at ‘Healthy and 
Unhealthy Lifestyles’ with a specific look at sleep and 
rest. We are also well and truly into our History unit 
on ‘Families and Their Roles’ and our Geography 
unit on ‘Natural & Constructed Features’.  
 
I will be away this Tuesday accompanying the 
Primary Rugby League Gala Day in Dunedoo but I 
will be back in time for Parent Teacher Interviews. 
Please remind your child to be extra well behaved in 
my absence. 
 

See you at the interviews. 
 
Mr R 

Year 1/2 News with Mr Rowlands 
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Southern Zone Rugby League 
Gunnedah 



Welcome to Week 10! 
 

Last week a new student joined our class! We 
welcomed Kobi Olyve who is a Year 2 student from 
Dunedoo. We are sure Kobi will enjoy being at Coolah 
Central School! 
 

This week we have Parent Interviews after school 
tomorrow. 
 

Homework this week  is Contract 7 for Year 2 and 3. 
Books went home today with the spelling words 
inside. This week our Sound Waves books focus on 
the sound ‘f’ for fish. Please write out these words and 
practice each night. If written in a book at home they 
do not need to be brought into class every week but 
they can be brought in every few weeks if your child 
would like to show me. Our test will be on Friday. 
 

Excellent results from last week’s Spelling Test were 
achieved by Ebony, Zoe, Lakkita, Dawson and Evan 
from Year 2 and Sophia, Claudia, Chloe and Ryan 
from Year 3! 
 

Excellent effort! 
 

A 25 nights Reading Award went to Angus, Libby and 
Jessi! 
 
 

A 50 nights Reading Award 
went to Elke!! 
  

Well done and keep up the 
great effort!! 
 
Maths: -  This week Year 
Two will be working on one 
quarter, faces, vertices and edges, digital time and 
number revision.  
 

Year 3—Please see Mrs Burgess’ news. 
 

Science - We are focussing on Palaeontology and 
Fossils in Science this term, we are enjoying learning 
about how fossils are made! 
 

History - Year 2 are working on ‘Learning from the 
Past’.  Year 3 are working on ‘Exploration around the 
World’. 
 

Geography – Year 2 are working on ‘People and 
Places’. Year 3 are looking at ‘Australia”, states, 
territories, towns and citiies. 
 

Sport - This Friday we will be playing basketball, 
cricket, softball and Newcombe ball for sport. 
Students will be in groups and they will rotate around 
these four activities each Friday. 

Welcome to week 10. Parent/Teacher Interviews are 
on this Tuesday after school in the hall, I look forward 
to meeting with those parents who have made 
appointments to meet with me. 
 

Tuesday is also Russell Richardson and David 
Peachey in Dunedoo. Good luck to all of our 
competitors. A huge thank you also to Mr. Rowlands 
for his organisation and also to our parent helpers on 
the day! 
 

The annual Easter Hat Parade will be on the last day 
of Term along with the End of Term Assembly, if you 
have any Easter eggs you wish to donate please send 
them into the office. We will be constructing and 
creating our wonderful hats in class over the next 2 
weeks. 
 

SPELLING: The spelling sound for this week is ‘f’ as 
in fish, ‘ff’ as in cliff and ‘ph’ as in phone. The test for 
this list will be on Friday. Super spellers for week 9 
are: Hamish, Lachie, Sid, Alice, Ben, KP, Josie and 
Tia. A reminder to all students that it is important for 
them to revise their lists each week. This can be done 
by rewriting the list in a test form or copying it out, 
testing the list verbally or writing the words in 
sentences. In some instances students should be 
beginning to use some of these higher order words, 
from across all lists, in their everyday conversation. 
 

YEAR THREE MATHS: We are looking at graphing, 
data and recording information in maths. This unit will 

be completed this week and we will move 
on to Position in the last week of term. 
Last week I sent home a copy of the 
assessment books for students to look 
over with parents/care givers. 
 

SCIENCE: We will continue on with our 
unit on dinosaurs, paleontology and 
fossilisation in Science. This unit will be 
completed this week with an assessment to be given 
in Week 10. 
 

GEOGRAPHY: We continue to look at ‘Australia’. In 
this unit we look into states, territories, towns, cities 
and other features on our great land. 
 

PE:  On Tuesday afternoon, this week we will focus 
again on cricket skills. A reminder to all students to 
have their joggers with them on Tuesday. 
 

SPORT: We will spend the last 2 weeks of term 
playing cricket, Newcombe ball, basketball and 
softball; students are enjoying these rotations and 
also the experience of mixed groups and different ball 
games. 
 

HOMEWORK: Homework went home today, Unit 7 in 
to be completed and brought back in on Friday.  
 

Happy Birthday also to Josie who celebrates her 
special day today, we hope you have a super day! 
Have a great week! 

Year 3/4 News with Mrs Burgess 
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Year 2/3 News with Mrs Ferguson & Miss Frazer 



Hopefully everyone has had a chance to 
make a start on  their Science 
Assessment Task last. The Assessment 
is due on Friday 7th April, but can be 
handed in earlier if desired. 
 

Tomorrow, Tuesday 28th March, is the annual David 
Peachey/ Russell Richardson Rugby League Gala 
Day which is held in Dunedoo. Good luck to all who 
are participating, it is always a great day and well 
worth the organization put in to field the teams. 
Thanks to Mr Rowlands for the organization.  
 
Tomorrow afternoon is also our Term 1 Parent/
Teacher interviews.  
 
SPELLING: Spelling focus for this week will be ‘f’ and 
‘ph’ as in ’fish’ and ’phone’. Take time out everyday to 
revise your words and use them in interesting 
sentences. If you don’t know what a word means look 
it up in the dictionary. 
 

HOMEWORK: Contract 7 needs to be completed and 

brought back in on Friday.  

Have a great week and keep working hard. 

Year 5/6 News with Mrs Wesley 
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Two more weeks until the holidays! The term has 

flown by!  

This Tuesday the 28th of March we have our Term 1 
Parent/Teacher Interviews. I’m looking forward to 
meeting with those who have made appointments. 
 
This Tuesday we have many students participating in 

the Russell Richardson and David Peachey 

Competition in Dunedoo. Good luck to everyone who 

is competing.  

The last Friday of term we will have our end of term 

assembly as well as our annual Easter hat parade. If 

you have any Easter eggs you wish to donate please 

send them into the office. The construction phase of 

our Easter hats will begin next week. 

Congratulations also to Kiesha Rusten, Adysen 
Grammar and Isabelle Stanford who have all 
achieved 25 nights of home reading.  
 
SPELLING: The spelling sound for this week is ‘f’ as 
in fish, ‘ff’ as in cliff and ‘ph’ as in phone. The test for 
this list will be on Friday. Super spellers for week 9 
were: Tom, Isaac, James, Bonnie, Kiesha, Grace, 
Lachlan, Indiana, . Congratulations to these people. 
Last week we finished our unit on persuasive writing 
and students have all had an opportunity to draft, edit 
and publish an exposition on a topic of their choice. 
Everyone has done a great job with these. This week 
we commence our unit on Narratives. 

YEAR FOUR MATHS: All parents should 
have received copies of students fractions 
test last week. I sent them home with each 
student. This week we have commenced 
our unit on length. We have been busy 
using a variety of formal tools such as 
measuring tapes, and varied size rulers, to 
measure objects both large and small around our 
classroom.  
 
Please see Mrs Wesley’s Maths’ report for Yr 5. 
 
GEOGRAPHY: This week in Geography we will 
continue investigating how farming, plantation 
forests, mining and urban development has changed 
the environment. 
 
SCIENCE: Students should all have made a start on 
their assignments. These assignments are due back 
on Monday April 3rd.  
 

HOMEWORK: Students are to complete  both pages 

of  Unit 7 and this is due back in on Friday this week. 

Well done to everyone who hands in their homework 

every week. Remember completed homework is 

worth 2 PBL points each week. 

I’m looking forward to another  productive week in 

year 4/5 as we count down until the holidays 

Mrs O’Neill 

Year 4/5 News with Mrs O’Neill 



Welcome to Week 10! 
 
This week we will continue to focus on 
the weather and begin some Easter 
craft. Literacy and numeracy rotations 
will remain the same.  
 

Homework will be contract 7 and is due on Friday.  
 
Just a reminder to write your child’s name on their 
jumpers as the weather begins to cool down.  
 
We had a very busy Week 9. Our class made 
banana and berry smoothies, visited the piglets in 
the Ag farm and finished some water drop craft for 
our ‘weather wall’.  
 
Can’t  wait for another exciting week! 
Miss Fahey 

Miss Fahey’s Class 

CCS Construction Crew 
comprising of Braydon Burgess 
and Justin Rusten are doing 
some small scale concreting 
work to fix up a few of the 

footpaths and walkways across the school. 
 
These works will cover four Competencies that go towards their 
Certificate II in Construction Pathways. 
 
The scopes of work include three worksites that they will 
demolish, ex-concrete, prepare, form up and then pour. 
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Minutes of the AGM of Coolah Central School P & C 
Association held on 21

st
 March 2017 in the CCS Staff 

Room at 6.10pm 
 

Present 
P Gilder, L Miller, R McDonald, B Baker, M. Wesley, W. 
Hughes, S. Staniforth, C.Rindfleish   
 

Apologies 
G. Frangos, A. Nolan, S.Edwards, K. Cook 
 

Minutes of the previous Meeting 
Minutes of the previous AGM held on 5th April 2016 were 
read.  
L Miller moved that the minutes be accepted as a true 
and accurate record. Seconded P Gilder 
 

Presidents Report 
There was no report 
 

Treasurers Report  
Accounts have been audited by Rindfleish &  
Associates.  
Total Income $29,365.94 
Total Expenses $24,950.63 
Profit $4,415.31 

 Bank balance Cheque Account $5,442.93 

 Sweep Account $4,463.04 

 Cash reserve $17,855.18 

 Plant and Equipment $34,000 

 Surplus $61,853.39 
Moved B. Baker, Seconded R. McDonald 
 

Auditors 
It was moved that Rindfleish & Associates be appointed 
Auditors for the 2018 year.  
Moved L. Miller Seconded P Gilder 
 

Election of Officer Bearers 
Handed to M. Wesley who declared all positions vacant 
and called for nominations for: 
 

President 
Nominated B. Baker 
Nominated by L Miller and P.Gilder 
B. Baker accepted 
B. Baker elected President  
 

Vice President 
No Vice President nomination 
 

2
nd

 Vice President 
No Vice President nomination               
 

Secretary 
No nominations  
 

Treasurer 
Nominated Lucinda Miller 
Nominated B. Baker and 2

nd 
P Gilder  

Lucinda Miller accepted  
Lucinda Miller elected Treasurer 
 

Public Officer 
Nominated Lucinda Miller 
Nominated by R McDonald  2

nd
 P. Gilder 

Lucinda Miller accepted 
Lucinda Miller elected Public Officer 
 

General Committee   
No General Committee members elected 
 

 

Account Signatories 
Nominated that the signatories 
B Baker and L Miller stay signatories (waiting for a third) 
 
Membership Fees 
Moved that the membership fee of $2.00 stays the 
same.  
Moved P. Gilder  2nd L Miller 
 

Meeting Closed at 6.20pm 

 
Minutes of the General Meeting of Coolah Central 
School P&C Association Held on 21/03/2017 in the 
CCS Staffroom at 6.25pm 
 

Present   
B. Baker, M. Wesley, R .McDonald, L. Miller, S. 
Staniforth, P. Gilder, C. Rindfleish, W. Hughes 
 

Apologies 
A.Nolan, K.Cook, S. Edwards, G. Frangos 
 

Minutes of previous Meeting 
Read and acknowledged as true and correct 
Moved P. Gilder    Seconded R. McDonald 
 

Treasurers Report 
As per AGM 
Moved - L.Miller   Seconded B.Baker 
 

Business Arising From Previous Minutes 
 Senior Learning Plan has been completed 
 Coffee van serviced, o ring replaced( invoice 

$366 ) 
 

Correspondence In 
  Rego Papers in 
  Fundraising Catalogue  
 

Correspondence Out 
48 letters sent out for P&C sponsorship page 
 

Principals Report 

 By W. Hughes- Trade Training Centres,’ 
Architects and Project Manager are setting up a 
stall outside IGA next Wednesday 29th March 
from 9am till 11am for community input and 
questions 

 Library and Hall opened at lunch time as activity            
centres for all kids 

 

General Business 
 Rego papers due 16th April, Awaiting insurance 

papers. 
 L. Miller to take coffee trailer to Leighs Auto 
 L. Miller to set up facebook page 
 

Urgent: Vice President and Secretary positions to 
be advertised in next newsletter. 
 Zone Cross Country 19th May 
 Regional Cross Country 16th June 
 Discussion re putting coffee up to $5 but remains 

at $4 and instead provide a bucket for donations. 
 J. Edwards mentioned coffee trailer wanted for 

rodeo September 2nd     
 Hamper to be organised for Hartwood, B. Baker 

to organise 
 

Next Meeting set down on Tuesday 4th April at 
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Library News 
 
Coolah Central School Library has 
thus far received an amazing 
$984.00 of kind donations from the 
patrons of Caring for Coolah C4C. 
 
We very much appreciate this, and 
have decided to use this money to 
part pay for a subscription to Lamont 
Standing Orders. Lamont are a 
100% Australian owned and 
operated business. They are 
completely independent and have 
no alignment with any one 
publishing house. We are 
guaranteed a 25% discount off RRP 
on all new titles each month.  

Our Library does not always have 
the opportunity to view books from 
sales representatives, and Lamont 
Standing Orders is a great way for 
us to obtain new books each month. 
We will receive 9 packages a year 
with approximately 5 titles per 
package for Picture Story, Primary 
Fiction and Primary Non-Fiction, and 
approximately 8 titles per package 
for Secondary. They include titles 
relevant to the Australian 
Curriculum, and high interest Non-
Fiction titles. All titles in the Standing 
Order packages are brand new titles 
that have just been released 

On the 17th of March, Year 12 students 

had a St Patrick’s Day Cake Stall in 

order to raise funds for our Formal later 

this year. At the end of the day, we 

raised just over $150.00.  
 

Year 12 had lots of fun both making and 

selling the treats.  We hope to have more 

cake stalls later this year. 

Kristen Furley  
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National Competitions 
The school has received additional information for national competitions running in 2017. If parents/guardians 

would like to enter their child in any of the competitions below, please tick the relevant box and return the slip 

with the money enclosed to the front office no later than 1st March for the Australian Geography 

Competition & 31st March 2017 for other entries.  Entries will not be accepted after this date. 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Name:____________________________    Year:_____________ 

 

 

Total  enclosed: $______________     

 

               ___________________________             Date: ________________ 

               Parent/Guardian’s  Signature               

Subject Year Levels Entries Clos-
ing 

Test Date Entry Fee 
per student 

Please tick 
to enter 

Digital Technologies Years 3–10 31 March 2017 23 May 2017 $9.90   

Science Years 3–12 31 March 2017 30 May 2017 $9.90   

English Years 3-12 31 March 2017 1 August 2017 $9.90   

Australian Mathemat-
ics 

Years 3-12 31 March 2017 27 July 2017 $10.00   

Australian Geography Years 7-12 1 March 2017 26 April-9 May 
2017 

$4.00   

Australian History Years 9-10 1 April  
2017 

24 May 2017 $6.00   

Writing Years 3-12 1 April  
2017 

12-16 June 
2017 

$19.80   

Spelling Years 2-7 1 April  
2017 

14 June 2017 $13.20   

ICAS Mathematics Years 3-12 1 April  
2017 

15 August 2017 $9.90   

Booroomi School Magazine 2016 

 

On sale at the Front Office 

 

$30.00 each 

http://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/australia#sci
http://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/icas/australia#eng


 

CCS Calendar of Events 

Week 10  

28th Mar 

 Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 

 David Peachey/Russell 
Richardson—Dunedoo 

29th Mar 
Sec Winter Trials, 15’s & 18’s 
League & Netball 

30th Mar Pri Zone Cricket—Coona 

31st Mar 
 Pri North West League 
 Mufti Day—Blazeaid 
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CCS Calendar of Events 

Week 11  

April  
3rd—4th 

Secondary State Swimming 

April 5th Moorambilla Sec. W/Shop 

April 6th Moorambilla Pri. W/Shop 

April  
5th-6th 

Primary State Swimming 

April 7th 
 Term 1 Assembly 
 K-6 Easter Hat Parade 

NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge 
 
This year the NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge 
(PRC) will be available to all students in Kindergarten to 
Year 9.  The Challenge aims to promote a love of 
reading for leisure and pleasure, and to enable 
students to experience quality literature. 
 

Each student for K-6 last week was provided with a 
reading record sheet.  Students are to record any 
books they have read. 
 

Students can bring the reading record sheet to the 
library lesson and we can log the books at school.  Or 
students can log the books at home using the Premer’s 
Reading Challenge website. 
 

For more information about the Premer’s Reading 
challenge you can visit: 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 
 
Happy Reading. 

Reminder 
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

tomorrow, Tuesday, 28/3 

From 3.30—In the Hall. 



  
Name: ……………….. 
 
Phone: .………………. 

$1 per 

ticket 

 CCS Easter Raffle 
Drawn 7th April 

2017 

  
Name: ……………….. 
 
Phone: .………………. 

$1 per 

ticket 

CCS Easter Raffle 
Drawn 7th April 

2017 

  
Name: ……………….. 
 
Phone: .………………. 

$1 per 

ticket 

CCS Easter Raffle 
Drawn 7th April 

2017 

  
Name: ……………….. 
 
Phone: .………………. 

$1 per 

ticket 

CCS Easter Raffle 
Drawn 7th April 

2017 

  
Name: ……………….. 
 
Phone: .………………. 

$1 per 

ticket 

CCS Easter Raffle 
Drawn 7th April 

2017 

 Good Luck to all the students off to Armidale on 
Wednesday for Regional winter trials. Don’t 
forget the bus is leaving the carpark at 5am 
sharp and you must be in Full School 
Uniform. 

 
 Notes have been sent out for Opens Touch 

Football trials. These will take place in Inverell, 
Thursday 6th April (last Thursday of school). 
Please return notes as soon as possible so 
transport can be arranged. 

 
 Any students interested in attending the North 

West Schools Horse Expo in Coonabarabran 
next term please see Mrs Staniforth for more 
information. 

 
 Also Good Luck to Bonnie Size, Sophie Cook, 

William Ticehurst and Braydon Burgess who 
head to Sydney for State Swimming on the 
weekend and Monday and Tuesday next week. 

Secondary Sport with Mrs Staniforth 

 All students in Year 11 and 12 received 
notes on Friday for a careers expo day in 
Dubbo next term. This is quite a good 
opportunity for our students to go hand 
have a look at what is available for them 
on    leaving school. There are quite a few 
different career options displayed but, not 
all will be there.  

 
 Also Year 11 and 12 students have been 

given notes to attend the UNE open day 
early next term. This is a great opportunity 
for the students to go to the Uni and have 
a good look around and talk top all the 
people about the courses on offer and also 
bout scholarships, accommodation and 
more. 

 
 Please note there are a number of Open 

days at CSU advertised in the newsletter. 
Again these days are useful for the 
students to go and have a look courses 
and to see if that is really what they would 
like to do. If you do wish to go to any of 
these please remember you need to 
register so come and see me for more 
information. 

 
 Just a reminder to parents of year 10 

students work experience will take place in 
Term 3 week 4, so please have a bit of 
chat with your child as to what and where 
they may like to go. It is important that we 
try and make this experience as beneficial 
to the students as possible and not just a 
week off school! 

Secondary Sport with Mrs Staniforth 



SECONDARY SCHOOL ASSESSMENT/ASSIGNMENTS 

PH: 02 6377 1101   Fax: 02 6377 1004  Email: coolah-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Year 7  English—Homework and spelling—Weekly 

  English—Finish Reading Holes 

  History—Ancient Discovery Assessment Task 

  Geography—Karst Landforms Assessment Task: 28th April 

Year 8  Geography—Country Comparison Task: 27th April 

  English—Newspaper article—due this Thursday 

Year 9  History—Overview Booklet Due Friday Week 10 

  English—Coraline Reading & Chapter Questions: Ongoing 

  English—Spelling: Weekly 

  PASS—Assessment due 31 March 

  PASS—H/W—Kilojoule tracking of Mon 27/3 due 31/3 

  Food Technology—workflow planning assessment due March Monday 27th. 

Year 10  English—Essay final due Friday Week 10 

  History—Homework 

  PASS—Assessment due 31 March 

  PASS—H/w—Kilojoule tracking of Mon 27/3 due 31/3 

  Hospitality: Working with Colleagues task March 28th Tuesday 

Year 11  SLR: Games Assessment Wednesday 29th March 

  Geography—Group Interactions Task: Ongoing 

  Advanced English—Draft portfolio due Friday Week 10 

Year 12  Ancient History– Augustus notes & sample essays 

  Geography—GBR Case Study Task: 8th May 

  English Studies—Assessment due 3rd April  

  Hospitality: Practical simple dishes March 31st Friday 

Can parents and guardians please check students diaries as there  
may be additional homework or teacher correspondence  



 

  Easter Egg Raffle  
CCS are asking for donations of Easter Eggs to 
raffle at the Easter Hat Parade to be held on 

Friday 7th April at 12 noon.  
Raffle tickets will be sold at the door for  

$1 each.  
Please bring your eggs to the  Front Office. 

 




